Meadow Lake Minor Hockey

Meeting

Meadow Lake & District Arena
Wednesday May 1, 2013 7:00
Meeting Minutes
1. Call the meeting to order – Richard called the meeting to order at 7:09
2. Minutes of the last meeting – March 27, 2013 – Jenny read the minutes from this meeting.
3. Treasurer’s Report – no treasurer’s report
4. New Business


Nominations:


Vice President – No nominations and no one let their name stand – vacant 
position.  

Peewee Commissioner - No nominations and no one let their name stand – 
vacant 
position.


Bantam Commissioner - No nominations and no one let their name stand – 
vacant 
position.


Referee in Chief/Coordinator – No nominations and no one let their name stand 
- vacant position.


No one in attendance was able to bring forward a name for these vacant positions.  
Jenny Dennis made a motion that if there are any vacant commissioner positions 
as of July 1, 2013, registrations for that division will be suspended until the 
position is filled.  Jeff Fechter seconded.  Carried

It was suggested that the ref in chief should not also be the coordinator.  Richard 
said he will talk to Nigel Hopkinson to see if he would step up to be the Referee 
in Chief. Perhaps the Vice President can schedule refs?  We will wait to see how 
Richard makes out.


MLMH Constitution & Policy & Procedures Manual:

Laura Fechter reviewed the proposed changes to the constitution and policy & 
procedures manual.  Karyn motioned to adopt the constitution with the changes 
proposed.  Myles Gibb seconded.  All in favor.  Carried.


Jeff Fechter nominated Laura Fechter as the Director of the Policy and Procedures 
Manual.  Jenny Dennis seconded.  All in favor.  Carried.


Jeff Fechter made a motion to accept the policy and procedures manual with the 
changes proposed.  Karyn Knelsen seconded.  All in favor.  Carried.


Karyn Knelsen made a motion that MLMH make a handbook for parents so that 
they understand rules and responsibilities.  Jeff Fechter seconded.  All in favor.  
Carried.

There was discussion around making up a handbook for managers and 
commissioners also.  Laura Fechter will bring forward the information that should 
be passed on to these positions and the executive will review before any further 
handbooks are made.

Commissioners use to enter in their teams onto the Hockey Canada website each 
season.  This is causing duplicate members and people are getting fined that 
shouldn’t be getting fined.  SHA has strongly suggested that we only have 1 
individual entering in teams onto the Hockey Canada website.  Richard said he 
will look after this for MLMH this season.


Richard communicated that SHA is changing the coaching certification process.  
There is only a 3 hour course to take now.  People can go onto to SHA to find out 
more information.

MLMH will start booking ice time at the Flying Dust rink September 9, 2013.


Richard adjourned the meeting at 8:33.

